## **Sandy Hart**

From: Curtis Rath

Sent: Wednesday, April 18, 2012 7:21 AM

To: Ralph French; Sandy Hart Subject: Resignation from MASMB

Dear Ms. Hart and Mr. French,

Recently, I have accepted responsibility to oversee a expanded international strategic business segment for my company. A major consequence of this temporary assignment is my already busy travel schedule will require even more out of town travel.

Serving the citizens of McKinney through my participation on the McKinney Armed Service Memorial Board has been a great privilege for me. My interest in recognizing and appreciating the members of our Armed Service has only increased after my son, Trenton, joined the Navy last August.

However, I believe that my ability to effectively serve as a member of the MASMB, has been impacted by my rigorous travel schedule and feel that it would be in the best interest of all concerned, if I resigned from the board, effective immediately.

I have full confidence that the current members of the board, under the leadership of Ralph French will continue to serve our community and our veterans at a high level.

My interest in serving the needs of the citizens of McKinney and Collin County has not diminished and I look forward to other future opportunities to serve.

Sincerely,

Curtis Rath